LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP
ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE MEETING HELD ON 27TH AUGUST, 2009
PRESENT:



Councillor Burgoyne – in the Chair






Councillors Lindley, Ryan, Nicky Turner and Leslie Turner






Vincent Nash, Sergeant Jason Wilkinson, PC Anelise Foxwell and Lynne Slamon

APOLOGIES
:


Councillors Devine, Miller and Smyth, Inspector Davies

	Item 
	Discussion
	Action to be taken by

	1.  Action Sheet arising from the meeting of the Political Executive Group held on 25th June, 2009
	The Action Sheet was approved as a correct record of the meeting, subject to Minute 4, Community Safety Update, being amended to indicate that anti-social behaviour was taking place near to sheltered housing in Pennington Close and not Pendleton Close.
	Vincent Nash/Inspector 

	2.  Matters arising
	· Reference was made to the request for Members to continue to receive weekly updates and it was agreed that this would be pursued with the Police.  
· Vincent Nash gave an update with regard to plans for -

· (a) the “Witches Walk” event which will be held at Blackleach Country Park (provisionally date 31st October, 2009) and (b) the community bonfire (no fair) which will be held at Peel Park, Little Hulton (provisional date 5th November, 2009).
· The Youth Music event which was held at Parrfold Park on 22nd August, which was well attended and without incident.  It was suggested that future events such as this be organised further in advance of the event.
· The Little Hulton “Cheeky Money Festival” held on 9th August, which was well attended.
· The Little Hulton District Centre and actions being taken with regard to maintenance and cleaning and the problems with pigeons.  It was noted that Little Hulton Councillors had received an email regarding this action.


	

	3.  Minutes
	· The Minutes of the Community Committee meeting held on 27 July, 2009 would be emailed out to all Members.


	Claire Edwards

	4.  Community Safety Update
	· The Dispersal Order which was in place in Parrfold Park from the 1st August to 30th October.

· Crime, there had been 69 burglaries since the last meeting of the Political Executive with a number of good arrests being made.

· Operation Storm.

· The Article in the Telegraph indicating that the M28 postcode was in the top 14% of the country for crime.

· Robbery crimes being down by 20%.
· Vehicle crime increasing by 8%.


	Information noted.

	5.  Update For Neighbourhood Management Team
	Vincent Nash submitted a report which provided an update on the Neighbourhood Management Team with regard to the following issues:

· Local Partnership Delivery Group (LPDG).

· SNAP (Sustainable Neighbourhood Action Projects) which will be coming to the Little Hulton Ward week commencing 28th September, 2009.  It was noted that SNAP was a way of bringing people together to focus on local problems aiming to clean up areas and target criminal activity over a week of action which would involve a variety of activities depending on the specific needs of the neighbourhood area.
· The Joint Action Group (JAG) currently discussing 24 cases of individuals.

· Partnership Delivery Group and a summary of Little Hulton and Walkden issues (20th July, 2009 to 16th August, 2009) and the Cohesion Task Group which had now met four times and appeared to be working well.

· Little Hulton Trainers’ and Traders’ Association.
· The Area Base Grant with £6,790 still being available for community groups, organisations and agencies in the Little Hulton and Walkden neighbourhood available in maximum amounts of £1,000.

· Family Domestic Violence Project.
· The Neighbourhood Partnership Board.

· Working Neighbourhood Teams.


	That the report and information provided be noted.

	6.  Greenheys Youth Centre
	Vincent Nash reported that the former Greenheys Youth Centre premises was now empty and that he had been approached to see if any groups were interested in the building but as it was in such a dilapidated condition money would need to be spent on the premises.  Urban Vision were now to market the premises.  Members asked for further information regarding the future use of the wasteland/car park and also for an update on Walkden Library.


	Vincent Nash to provide the information at the next Political Executive meeting.

	7.  Working Neighbourhood Teams
	A copy of a presentation regarding Working Neighbourhood Team which provided an overview of teams, why and where they will be needed, what will they look like and how they would work, how they would be supported and why skills and knowledge were needed.  It was noted that meetings were being held to progress this matter.

	

	8.  Neighbourhood Partnership Board
	· Vincent Nash reported that this was progressing well and asked Members to advise him of any items which they considered should be discussed at future meetings of the Board.  Reference was made to the need to look at the effectiveness of Police Community Support Officers and their duties.  It was noted that the date of the next meeting will be 1 October, 2009, at 10.00 a.m., at Walkden Gateway.

· The Minutes of the Partnership Board held on 28 July, 2009 were noted.


	

	9.  Other Business
	· Walkden Town Centre.  Members discussed the position regarding the Centre.  Vincent Nash indicated that he was continuing to have meetings with the Ellesmere Centre Management Team.

· Cutacre Tip, opencast mining tip and consultation arrangements.  Councillor Lindley expressed his concerns that Walkden/Little Hulton residents had not had the chance to comment.  Councillor Burgoyne indicated that he would contact Chris Findley to ascertain the current position.

	Councillor E. Burgoyne to speak to Chris Findley and an item to be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Political Executive.
 Councillor Burgoyne

	10.  Date and Time of Next Meeting
	It was noted that the next meeting was to be held on Thursday, 29th October, 2009, 4.00 p.m., at Little Hulton Surestart Children’s Centre.
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